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Summary 
This paper provides an update from the Registration Department 
for the period 1 June to 30 June 2009. 
 
1) Operational Performance   
 
a) Telephone Calls  
 
The Registration Department answered 99.7% of all calls within 
30 seconds which exceeds our service standard of answering 
80% of calls within 30 seconds. 
 
i) UK Telephone Calls - During the period from 1 June 2009 to 
30 June 2009 the team received a total of 6,334 telephone calls 
which is 1,288 less than the same period two years ago and 99% 
of these calls were answered.  
       
ii) International Telephone Calls - During the period from 1 
June 2009 to 30 June 2009 the team received a total of 1,044 
telephone calls which is 45 more than the same period one year 
ago and 98% of these calls were answered.   
 
b) Application Processing 
 
i) UK Applications - A total of 791 new applications were 
received during this period and 588 individuals were registered, 
which is 60 more than the same period last year. Applications 
took one working day to process which is well within our service 
standard of processing applications within ten working days of 
receipt.   
 

Applications for readmission also took one working day to 
process which is well within our service standard of processing 
applications within ten working days of receipt.  
 
ii) International Applications -   A total of 140 new international 
applications were received in this period and 169 individuals 
were registered which is 25 more than the same period last year. 
Applications were on average being processed within six weeks 
of receipt which exceeds our service standard of processing 
applications within three months of receipt of all documents.  
 
c) Emails 
 
i) UK Emails - The team received approximately 60 emails per 
day and responded to these on the day of receipt which is well 
within our service standard of five working days. 
 
ii) International Emails - The team received approximately 
20/30 emails per day and managed to respond to these on the   
day of receipt which compares favourably with our service 
standard of five working days response time.  
 
d) Continuing Professional Development (CPD) Audit 
There were no assessment days during this period but 
registration assessors continued to assess profiles that required 
further information. 
 
We requested CPD profiles from 2.5 per cent of paramedics and 
orthoptists, at the beginning of June 2009.     
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2) Resource  
 
a) Employees 
 
The department is operating within the budgeted headcount.  
  
b) Partners 
 
The department has continued to work with the Partner 
Department to recruit and train Psychologist Registration 
Assessors. The team also delivered the last of six refresher 
Registration Assessor training days.  
 
 
 
 

c) Registration Renewals 
 
16,409 renewal forms were sent to paramedics and orthoptists at 
the beginning of June 2009. As at 13 July 2009 12,809 renewal 
forms had been returned to HPC. 
 
Renewal forms for speech and language therapists, 
prosthetists/orthotists and clinical scientists were sent to 
registrants at the beginning of July 2009. 
 
The department has continued to work with the Communications 
Department to improve the renewal forms return rate and during 
the period representatives from both departments met with the 
Royal College of Speech and Language Therapists and the 
British Association of Prosthetists and Orthotists to discuss how 
the professional bodies could assist in raising awareness that 
their professions were in their renewal period.  
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Staffing 
 
There are six permanent employees including the Facilities 
Manager. Services provided include Reception, Building 
Maintenance, Post Room, Catering, Health & Safety, Insurance 
and Building Project Management. 
 
Janet Thompson, Catering Officer, has recently passed NVQ 
Level 2 in Customer Service. 
 
22-26 Stannary Street Building Project 
 
A verbal agreement on the final account for Phase 1 has been 
reached and we are now awaiting written confirmation of this.  
 
The Phase 2 Project is progressing well and the previously report 
1 week delay against the programme has now been retrieved. It 
is anticipated that they will be complete by the end of September 
2009. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Other building works 
 
The replacement Central Heating Boiler is now being installed 
and should be commissioned by 24 July. The replacement 
external windows and doors to the Park House kitchen will be 
installed during the summer, date yet to be confirmed.  
 
Health & Safety 
 
The Fire and Safety Team are scheduled to have training in their 
roles on 4 September 2009. 
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Human Resources 
No changes. 
 
Quality Management System (QMS) review meetings and 
internal audits 
An internal audit schedule for 2009-10 is ongoing 
 
The HR Employees processes are being audited and refreshed. 
Information Security arrangements are being evaluated in light of 
the Poynter Review. 
 
Analysis of Feedback and Customer Service are continuing on a 
monthly basis. 
 
Mapping Facilities processes in greater detail is continuing.  
 
Mapping Communications processes in greater detail is 
continuing. 
 
QMS process updates 
Information Security parameters are being evaluated to match  
ISO27001 and CISMP as best practice. 
 
Role descriptions around Information Security and Risk have 
been obtained via HMRC contacts. Information Risk training 
materials have been obtained from “Banking” contacts. These 
will be used as part of the induction process for new employees. 
Further material is under development. 
  
BSI Audit 
The new ISO 9001:2008 certificate was presented to Anna van 
der Gaag on the 6th July at the first new Council meeting. 

 
Risk management, outsourced suppliers and Information 
Technology are now automatically included in all organisations 
Quality Management System’s scope. 
 
The next audit by BSI will be on 22nd October 2009.   
 
Business Continuity 
Updated contact details for the Business Continuity Plan are 
being circulated to those on the circulation list. Low level plans 
around pandemic response have been prepared.  
 
Information & Data Management 
Continued planning is taking place around integration of all 
intranet based information sources, Springfield, QMS and 
“Intranet” in conjunction with Tony Glazier in Communications.  
 
Archive relocation – awaiting finalisation of insurance cover for 
the archived materials in transit. This is dependant on the 
outcome of our Poynter response document. 
 
Tom Berrie has produced a document on the ethical aspects of 
CPSM’s work. This is being validated before publication. 
 
Risk Register 
Risk owners are being polled for changes to the next iteration of 
the Risk Register in the Autumn. 
 
More detail is being added to clarify some risks. 
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